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        2nd September, 2020. 

 

 

 

TO/ EACH MEMBER OF THE EAST CORK MUNICIPAL DISTRICT. 

 

 

Notice is hereby given that a Meeting of the Members of the East Cork Municipal District 

will be held at 10.30 a.m., on Tuesday the 8th of September, 2020, in The Ballroom, Mall 

House, Youghal, Co. Cork.  

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

JOE McCARTHY, 

East Cork Municipal District Officer.  

 

 

 

AGENDA 

 

1) Confirmation of Minutes of Municipal District Meeting held on 6th July, 2020, and 

Special Meeting held on 6th July, 2020. 

 

2) Matters arising from Minutes. 

 

3) Consideration of Reports and Recommendations. 

 

4) Business prescribed by Statute.   

 

5) Notice of Motion/Information. 

 

 

6) Correspondence. 
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3) Consideration of Reports and Recommendations. 

 

3.1   Progress Report on the East Cork MD Roads Programme, 2020. 

 

3.2 NTA Covid ACT Projects Report. 

 

3.3 Housing Part 8 Proposal for Avoncore, Midleton. 

 

3.4  Taking in Charge of Road at Abbeywood, Baneshane, Midleton. 

 

3.5 Village Enhancement Scheme 2020. 

 

3.6  Municipal District Officer’s Report for September 2020. 

 

 

  

 4) Business Prescribed by Statute. 

 

 

  None. 

 

 

 5) Notices of Motion. 

 

 

  5.1.1  Cllr. Danielle Twomey, received on 23rd July, 2020. 

 

“Any update on the provision of ramps or rumble strips for Michael Collins 

Square and Park Street by the Playground”. 

 

 

5.1.2 Cllr. Danielle Twomey, received on 31st July, 2020. 

 

“Can this Council request a Lifeguard Station for Inch Beach”. 
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5.1.3 Cllr. Danielle Twomey, received on 3rd August, 2020. 

“Can a feasibility study be conducted for a beach wheelchair for 

Garryvoe Beach”. 

 

5.1.4 Cllr. Susan McCarthy, received on 30th July, 2020. 

“That Council look into the possibility of providing a Lifeguard at Inch 

Beach, considering the frequent riptides it experiences and the high 

volume of users, with both car parks reaching capacity almost on a 

daily basis”. 

 

5.1.5 Cllr. Susan McCarthy, received on 26th August, 2020. 

“That MD Members would agree in principle to the funding of 

commissioning a feasibility study for a public swimming pool/sports 

complex for the town of Midleton to serve our fast increasing 

population, with particular consideration to the educational 

requirements for the school going student demographic and Council 

plans for significant growth areas including the Waterrock master 

plan”. 

   

5.1.6 Cllr. Susan McCarthy, received on 26th August, 2020. 

“Bus Éireann to make urgent changes to schedule to accommodate 

passengers frequently left at the side of the road due to insufficient 

capacity, particularly between Castlemartyr/Midleton and Cork. Also 

to request that the Whitegate to Midleton route terminus be extended 

from Main Street to the Midleton Train Station to facilitate passengers 

wishing to continue their journey to Cork with Irish Rail”. 

 

5.1.7 Cllr. Noel Collins, received on 24th August, 2020. 

“That Council, in the interest of health and safety risk to families and 

properties, address the urgent need for major tree-surgery, some 100 

feet high, and lie on the border between, property of Mr. Lambe, 

Sycamore Drive, Dwyers Road and Westbrook Court. Photos’ and 

correspondence of the problems, with Municipal Council Engineers, 

for attention”. 
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5.1.8  Cllr. Noel Collins, received on 24th August, 2020. 

“With the Winter months fast approaching, Council enter into talks 

with Bus Éireann, with regard to expediting the construction of two 

bus-shelters – one at Convent Cross, Midleton, and one in the shopping 

area of Whitegate Village, approved ten years ago”. 

   

5.1.9 Cllr.  Noel Collins, received on 24th August, 2020. 

“Council consider the provision of CCTV, at the rear of Housing 

Estates in Midleton town”. 

 

5.1.10 Cllr. Mary Linehan Foley, received on 28th August, 2020. 

“Asking that speed safety measures be put in place for Golflinks Road, 

Youghal, from cross at Colaiste Eoin, down as far as Maureen Walsh’s 

shop”. 

 

5.1.11 Cllr. Mary Linehan Foley, received on 28th August, 2020. 

“That East Cork Municipal District look at installing a Sensory Garden 

in the Youghal and Midleton area”. 

 

5.1.12 Cllr. Mary Linehan Foley, received on 28th August, 2020. 

“Look at the speed at Tesco/Aldi area, that we look at safety measures 

coming into Tallow Street”. 

 

5.1.13 Cllr. Ann-Marie Ahern, received on 31st August, 2020. 

"Possibility of pedestrian crossings at: 

- Dr. O’Brien’s Bridge (formally Lewis Bridge), 

- Bailick Road by Bailick Park/Entrance to Balyannon Woods Walk, 

- Riverside Way by O’Farrell’s Funeral Home". 

 

5.1.14 Cllr. Ann-Marie Ahern, received on 31st August, 2020. 

“Cleaning of Road Signage and clearing around signs in particular 

rural/country areas where growth is interfering with the visibility of the 

signs". 
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5.1.15 Cllr. Ann-Marie Ahern, received on 31st August, 2020. 

“Cork East MD seriously considers that zoning of further lands that 

would be serviced by the Midleton Treatment Plant be delayed until 

such time as Irish Water give an undertaking, commitment and start 

date to the upgrading of the plant and infrastructure to facilitate 

existing land that has been zoned and said lands where planning 

permission has been granted”. 

 

5.1.16 Cllr. Michael Hegarty, received on 1st September, 2020. 

“That the Sea Wall at Jamesbrook, East Ferry Road, be repaired 

urgently”. 

 

5.1.17 Cllr. Michael Hegarty, received on 1st September, 2020. 

“That this Municipal District put in place a planned works procedure 

for cleaning and maintenance of our drainage system for inlets and 

gullies”. 

 

5.1.18 Cllr. Michael Hegarty, received on 1st September, 2020. 

“That a reoccurring water spring just beyond Garryvoe Hotel on the 

Shanagarry Road be attended to”. 

 

5.1.19 Cllr. Liam Quaide, received on 1st September, 2020. 

“That the Midleton / Youghal Municipal Council would write to Water 

Safety Ireland to request the employment of a lifeguard on Inch Beach 

during the summer months when the beach is busiest. Also, that the 

Council would provide public toilets for the beach, and manage them, 

given the volume of visitors there”. 

 

5.1.20 Cllr. Liam Quaide, received on 1st September, 2020. 

“That the Midleton / Youghal Municipal Council would increase 

traffic calming measures on the approach to the railway bridge before 

the entrance to Broomfield on the Dungourney Road, Midleton. This 

bridge is currently dangerous for motorists and pedestrians”. 
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5.1.21 Cllr. Liam Quaide, received on 1st September, 2020. 

“That the Midleton / Youghal Municipal Council would provide 

signage (see example attached) in areas popular for feeding waterfowl 

- such as by the bridge in Rostellan village - giving the public 

information on foods that are healthy for birds and foods that should be 

avoided”. 

 

6)  Correspondence. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 


